
Minutes from May 2 – Pompano Beach Historical Society 
Re:  Irving Family Memorial Trail 

 

 

Here is just the section of the minutes from May 2nd that covers the approval of the Irving 
Family Memorial Trail.  

New Business:  

·        Jerry  Bowman reported that the City’s procedure for naming or dual-naming 
streets, parks, facilities and the like includes the requirement that all such requests be 
submitted first to both the Pompano Beach Historical Preservation Committee (HPC) and 
the Pompano Beach Historical Society (PBHS) for their recommendations. One such 
request, the “Irving Family Memorial Trail,” is before the PBHS Board tonight. The trail 
in the request is a new trail that runs along NW 3rd Ave. Jerry stated that the Irving family 
had appeared before the HPC and had met all the City’s Naming Criteria. A copy of the 
City’s naming procedure was distributed to the Board. Discussion followed. Jerry moved 
that PBHS approve the request. Pete seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously 
approved by the Board.  

-Pat Rowley 


